


April 22, 2020

State of Mississippi
 State and School Employees Health Insurance Management Board

Request for Proposal For
Pharmacy Benefit Manager Services
Amendment Number 3
On behalf of the State of Mississippi’s State and School Employees Health Insurance Management Board, the Department of Finance and Administration Office of Insurance has revised Item 1.3 Instructions to Proposers of the Request for Proposals for Pharmacy Benefit Manager Services (RFP).  With assistance from our consultant, The Segal Company Southeast, Inc. (Segal), we have changed the manner in which proposals are to be submitted, in recognition of the current and ongoing logistical challenges created by the COVID-19 pandemic.  Rather than subject responding vendors and members of the proposal evaluation team to unnecessary additional risk of contracting this virus, we have eliminated the requirement for paper copies of the proposals to be prepared and submitted, and will accept only electronic proposals in response to this RFP.  Please note the following:

1. Only those qualified proposers who complied with the RFP’s Item 1.5 Mandatory Intent to Propose, as well as executed the mandatory Non-Disclosure Agreement, will be permitted to submit a proposal.  

2. Using the contact information previously provided, Segal will contact each of the qualified proposers, as defined above, to provide each with a direct and unique link to the individualized workspace in Segal’s SFT system, along with detailed instructions for securely submitting the proposal to the SFT site.

3. Proposals must be submitted electronically via Segal’s Secure File Transfer (SFT) system by 2:00 p.m. CDT on Thursday, May 7, 2020.  Any proposal received after the deadline will not be considered.  Proposals submitted by paper, fax or by any medium other than via Segal’s SFT system will not be considered. 

4. The Important Dates, as previously revised by Amendment Number 2, will remain in effect.

5. All other requirements of this RFP not changed by this Amendment Number 3, and not previously changed by Amendment Number 1 and Amendment Number 2, shall remain in effect as stated in the original Request for Proposal document issued February 11, 2020.

6. This amendment is hereby made a part of the Request for Proposal.  This document must be signed and returned with your Response to the Request for Proposal to acknowledge that you received the amendment and that you have accounted for it in your Response to the Request for Proposal.

Please continue to check our website at http://www.dfa.ms.gov/bid-rfp-notices/ for any announcements and/or amendments.  Thank you for your patience and cooperation throughout this process.  If you have any questions or concerns, please email your comments to InsuranceRFP@dfa.ms.gov.  
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